OHECA Board Meeting - March 8, 2023
Orange Hunt Elementary School Cafeteria
Board Attendees:  
Gary Koblitz, President  
Stacy Cheshire, Vice President  
Deb Milford, Treasurer  
Gary Jensen, Big Item Drop off and Yard Sales
Jody Terry, Membership 
Tom Malejko, Membership Records
Laura Senich – Sign Board
Melissa Low-Directory Editor 
Adair Petty, Grounds 
Patti Alf-Advertising and Distribution
Susanne Dominick-Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm
 9 paying members present

Scope of Meeting
Approval of budget, fund special projects. Election of secretary and president.  
Fiscal Report:
Review of Income statement for 2022.  Total income $23,747.  $16,170 in membership dues.  $3110 in donations.  Advertising sales $4455.  Expenses $19,306.  $4440 in net income.  2023 budget review.  The biggest expense is for mowing/grounds.  Other various expenses, printing of Orange book, annual fees for post office box, state registration fee.  Membership expense is cost for fall mailers.  Processing fees are fees paid to credit card processor when dues are paid on- line.  Signs and maintenance are for electric bill for entrance sign.  2023 Budget passed unanimously.  Audit was good, some recommendations. 
Special Projects Background
Accumulated funds of $100,000. Trying to come up with ideas to enhance the community.  Some ideas impact areas that are not OHECA common property so difficult issue to come up with ideas.  Looking at this since Fall and have 3 ideas.  
1.  Trees in medians within Orange Hunt.  Bradford Pear trees when dead need to be cut down.  Result is gaps and ground stumps.  Need to cut down trees that are dying.  Idea is to fill in gap with new trees.  What do we plant? The consensus was not Bradford Pears.  Adair suggested Kousa Dogwood trees.  They were suggested by Landscape company and would come close to matching the current Bradford trees.  Price estimate is   $600 a tree, which includes tree, planting and ensuring viability.  Has different bloom time which would be appealing.  VDOT has to approve the Kousa tree. The new planted tree would start at 7 feet.
Cap on trees expenditure $10k.  2 trees need to be removed and 5 new ones.  VDOT will remove trees, not grind stump, and not replace.   When replanted new tree will be in different spot about 5 feet off.  
April 22, Adopt a highway clean up.  Member volunteered to help with her son.  Program sponsorship gives us clout with VDOT.
2. Second project is to hire curb painter company to paint for members for free.  OHECA will pay for it and our cost is about $10 vs $20 for public.  Gary will poll members who want it done and offer service in fall.  Cap that at $5000.  
3. Other suggestion was to place bench and sign near park near Gamelord and Reservation.  Stacy’s update, need to involve Park Authority and VDOT.  Difficult to get an appointment and meet their requirements.   Along these lines, member brought up that Middle Run has trees coming down and creating erosion.  In summer, water doesn’t move through it, promoting mosquitos.  He talked to park authority they said not their problem.  Pat Herrity’s assistant reviewed and said I see issue.  Being told that it’s a watershed.  Richard Spachtholz. 
Suggestion made to get trash can at the bench on Old Keene Mill Road.  As there is a lot of trash collected. 
Voting for the following agenda items was done via mixed method--early online and in person voice vote. Below are the results: 
Vote on Budget: 12 people voted online in favor of the proposed budget (none opposed), and in person voice vote was unanimous. Motion passed.
Vote on Special Projects. 43 people voted online in favor of the three special projects (none opposed), and in person voice vote was unanimous. Motion passed. 
Vote for President. One nominee Gary Koblitz. 9 people voted online for Gary Koblitz , and  the in-person voice vote was unanimous for Gary Koblitz . Motion passed.
Vote for Secretary. One nominee Susanne Dominick. 9 people voted online for Susanne Dominick, and the in-person voice vote was unanimous for Susanne Dominick. Motion passed. 
Of note, eight online votes (all positive) were disallowed as their email did not clearly specify the agenda item they were voting in favor of.
Membership Update
Tom Malejko update.  3/6/23-431 members 10 fewer members than about same time last year.    Town Houses are eligible to join and 5 from those communities have joined but are non- voting members.  Current membership is at 45%.  Pay on-line is used by 75% of members.  Goal is to have Data stored to cloud based.  Membership dropped during Covid. Goal to get membership back up to 50%. 
A member brought up July 4th parade and will get with Gary to see if there is any interest.  There is a lot of work involved, community work, monitors.  
Coming events
Gary Jenson-Spring/Fall community yard sale with Winston Knoll.  April 29th.  County is not going to do big item drop that was funded by County.  Community free shredding event also cancelled that was paid by OHECA.  Cost was $600. Garden Clinic May 20th. Fairfax Master Garden. Held in parking lot at OHES 9-12.  Dates are on page 7 of OHECA directory.
Questions from members
What happened to getting another trash company?  It fell through, company wanted to charge for bins.  
Powder Horn Road has 3 feet of leaves on this strip, clean up? Gary will check it out. 6860 Field Master was brought up. What is status?  Stacy has been in contact with County many times, very difficult process.  County is sending notice of violations.  Owner lives in Arlington.  They fix issues like cut grass and bushes. 
Update on tax issue?  Deb updated, OHECA has not ever filed tax returns.  Filing paperwork for non- profit status to get it reinstated.  OHECA only needs to file w/ IRS but shouldn’t need to pay taxes.  If not approved, then we’ll have to pay a fine.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm. 
Respectfully submitted,
Susanne Dominick








